Tesco criticised for lethal pigeon control despite humane rescue efforts in Shoreham
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Birds have become an increasingly contentious issue in urban settings, particularly as store environments often pose significant risks for wildlife. Recently, a troubling incident at Tesco Extra in Holmbush Shopping Centre, Shoreham, highlights the urgent need for humane approaches to bird management.
Last week, customers reported noticing pigeons flying inside the store, often interacting with food displays and bakery sections. Wildlife rescuers claimed to have visited multiple times in an effort to capture the birds, but to no avail. The presence of the pigeons became a common occurrence, identified by local wildlife groups as a situation requiring intervention. However, in a disturbing turn of events, it was reported that the company had opted for lethal measures, enlisting pest control to kill the birds rather than allowing the rescuers to utilise humane trapping methods that had been prepared at a substantial cost.
A member of the Brighton and Hove Wildlife Advice and Rescue Service expressed deep disappointment over the decision. Speaking to local media, they stated, “After a large number of our rescuers attended on a couple of occasions late at night last week and were unable to catch them, we ordered humane pigeon traps... When our rescuer visited the store, they informed her that they had called in pest control and had them killed.” This has sparked outrage among animal rights advocates and local residents, who have taken to social media to voice their disgust over the handling of the situation.
The decision to resort to lethal measures raises significant ethical questions, particularly as this incident is not isolated. In the past, other Tesco outlets have faced scrutiny for similar practices. For instance, in Hove, pigeons have become trapped in netting designed to prevent access to roof spaces, leading to fatalities as birds struggled to escape, prompting intervention from the RSPCA and ultimately the removal of such netting following public outcry.
Recent reports have highlighted that control measures for birds, particularly in retail environments, often lack consideration for humane methods. In another case, a pigeon died following an air rifle culling operation at a local bus depot, igniting further debate about the resources allocated to bird control and the methodologies employed. In similar instances, wildlife advocates have pushed for more compassionate approaches, urging retailers to explore alternatives that prioritise animal welfare while maintaining safety and hygiene standards.
Tesco's management claims that their actions comply with current legislation and that they work closely with specialists in handling bird-related issues. Nevertheless, as public awareness grows surrounding the humane treatment of wildlife, consumers may increasingly seek accountability from corporate entities regarding their practices. 
In light of these controversies, it becomes evident that retailers must weigh the responsibility of upholding hygiene standards against the imperative to protect wildlife. The methods used for bird control should continually be assessed and re-evaluated to ensure they align with ethical norms and community values. The Tesco incident serves as a poignant reminder of the ongoing struggle between urban development and wildlife preservation, calling for a more thoughtful approach to coexistence.
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